Mounted Eagles Board of Directors Meeting

Dec. 3, 2012

Jan Moran’s home

Present: Lynn Fairbanks, Aggie Stroot, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Lise Lunde, Mel Salzl, Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Jan Moran

Guest: Shirley Adolphson

Prior to the official call to order Shirley announced that she will be stepping down as volunteer coordinator. She will finish year end hours for volunteers. She provided board with overview of Volunteer Director responsibilities which include: 

1. organizing quarterly volunteer meetings

2. receiving and reviewing volunteer applications

3. organizing and participating in volunteer orientation

4. attending ME sessions as a resource when volunteers start

5. coordinating end of year volunteer banquets and awards

6. coordinating time with equine professional (Toni) and mentors

She indicated that ME would need to identify someone to coordinate volunteer banquet including food, program and awards.

Meeting was called to order at 6:10.

Review of Minutes:  Minutes from November meeting were reviewed after corrections. Aggie S. made motion to pass minutes. Motion seconded by Mel S. Motion approved.

Board of Directors Report: Lynn requested that Board consider accepting verbal resignation of Colleen Langren from ME Board. Lise L made motion to accept resignation. Mary H seconded motion. Motion approved.

2013 Budget:  Board of Directors reviewed the budget submitted by Aggie S. for 2013. Discussion of 2012 and 2013 expenses and revenues involved each section of the budget. 

There was discussion of including a Pizza Ranch Night on July 29 as an addition to budget. 

The decision was made to table budget approval until and update on figures could be made. 

Training Program:  Lynn provided update on changes in staffing and training and fitness program to board. She has talked with Susie about addition of Wednesday sessions, Staci about Wednesday sessions and training program for the horses and Toni about her willingness to continue to participate in the program. After lengthy discussion related to the above the following motion was made: 

1. ME horses will not be used for lessons at Spirit Horse

2. The fitness and training program will be suspended for 3 months

3. Horses will be started on joint supplement for the next month. No other changes in program or work of horses will occur until that has been evaluated.

4. Susie will provide Board with projected schedule for January 2013 including ride times, scheduled riders and volunteer coverage. 

5. Tuesday arena time will be from 12 noon – 8pm, Wednesday 1pm – 5pm (last ride at 5 pm?), Thursday 4pm – 9pm. The schedule will be provided to the Board before implementing any changes. 

6. All horses will be tacked as previously with recommended saddles, saddle pads and martingales, All horses will be tacked with bridles and bits.

7. Horses will be warm up will consist of lunging with side reins as recommended by Toni W. 

Motion was made by Aggie S and Jan M. seconded motion. Motion approved. 

Cheryl T made motion to adjourn meeting. Motion was seconded by Aggie S. Motion approved. 

